
March 12, 2012 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:01 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Jan Closson, Alison Till, John Bergman and Kimberly Cox; BBP homeowners Ken Stepka and Jason James were also present.
6:02 PM.  HOA Open Forum.

Ken Stepka said that he had reviewed the BOD minutes from previous meetings and congratulated the BOD on the good work they were doing for the BBP HOA.  He recognized the need for the BOD to be prepared to support and represent the BBP community in matters affecting this area.  Ken recommended that more common sense be used in regard to ARB.  He cited his recent storm door installation as an example because it was something the ARB couldn’t refuse to approve seeing as it was required to stop water intrusion from damaging his house.  He also feels that many of the ARB actions are arbitrary and capricious and deleterious to community spirit.  Ken noted that there doesn’t seem to be any efforts to build community spirit like the block picnic that has ceased.  Ken said that his thoughts on responding to the recent request to be a Neighborhood Watch Block Captain certainly wasn’t helped by the haranguing he has gotten over seemingly picayune issues.  Ken noted that his legal team found no support for the legal recourse cited in the existing HOA documents.  Ken wrapped up by asking if the simple plant hanger that his wife plans on installing required an ARB application seeing as it does alter the exterior appearance of the house which is a requirement for ARB action.  Jim told Ken that the HOA really does need volunteers and explained that the picnic died due to a lack of volunteers along with decreased participation.  Jim said that the ARB would issue an opinion on the hanger.  Ken responded that there is a problem when human interpretation is possible when deciding any issue.  Jerry offered that until the HOA by laws are changed we are stuck with them.
Jason James inquired about the status of the Richardson’s fence issue.  Jim said that he could not comment on other homeowner matters only Jason’s.  Jim indicated that Jan had just brought in the ARB results.  Jan explained that the ARB was disapproving Jason’s ARB request and cited Article 7 sections N and L as the reason.  John briefly explained the process that is being pursued regarding the fence petitions.  
6:22 PM.  Review and approval of the February 2012 BOD meeting minutes.

Alison inquired if the questions she had raised about the proposed 2012 HOA budget had been answered satisfactorily prior to the budget being approved by the BOD at the February meeting.  She also recommended that those items be explained in the BOD minutes so there is a record of their closure.  Jim asked how much over planned amounts some of the items were that Alison had commented on, the amounts were determined to be insignificant.  Kim said she would include an attachment to the approved 2012 HOA budget with the explanations.

Jerry made a motion, seconded by Jan, to accept the DRAFT February 2012 BOD meeting minutes; the motion was confirmed by voice vote of all those present except John who did not attend the February BOD meeting and therefore did not vote.
6:28 PM.  Management Report.

Kim deferred any discussions to the Executive session.

6:29 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim told the BOD that he had recently posted lots of information on the BBP HOA website.  He mentioned the flyer he received on the upcoming Solid Curtain/Citadel Shield Navy security exercise explaining the expected traffic impacts.  Another item posted was the community property assessment summaries he got from the City.  Jim also cautioned everyone to be aware of unauthorized solicitors for the ODU rugby team that have been reported active in BBP.  There have also been car sales scams in the Virginia Pilot, the usual “too good to be true” offers of expensive cars for extremely low prices.

6:32 PM.  Treasurer’s Report.
Alison stated that she had nothing to report.
6:34 PM.  ARB Report.
Jan indicated that Irene Narlis has turned out to be a very valuable addition to the ARB team.  She then went on to report the following ARB decisions:  Stepka storm door – approved; Ladeer deck modifications – approved; James fence/gate – disapproved.  Jan noted that the lots owned by Stepka and Huff that do not have houses on them but have improvements on them may be required by the City to have sidewalks installed.  She noted that this would be a City requirement not something required by the BBP HOA or ARB.

6:42 PM.  Neighborhood Watch Report.
Jim said that the police department had provided a memo with recommended responses to door to door solicitors and that he had posted it on the BBP HOA website.  John noted that there might be many homeowners, himself included, that do not visit the website on a regular basis and recommended that something as useful as this should be sent out via email.
6:45 PM.  Old Business.

Fence requirements, way ahead – Jim reported that of the responses received to date approximately two thirds were for leaving the fence requirements unchanged.  Alison stated that based on here marketing experience the letter was poorly written and not suited to soliciting inputs; it was fashioned almost in a negative response format.  Jim said that regardless the responses indicated that there wasn’t enough interest in changing the documents.  John objected and said this was not what was discussed and agreed to.  This effort to solicit input was just one step in the process intended to gather suggested changes to the current requirements.  The next step was for the BOD to take those inputs, consolidate them into one or two options for potential changes or clarifications to the current requirements and then send those out to all the owners (likely by hand walking them door to door like the assessment adjustment a couple years back) and require positive responses either for or against from everyone.  The results of that would determine if the required two thirds of property owners were for the change/clarification.  Jerry thought that there ought to be some way to handle the odd shaped lots (not the usual 50 x 100 or similar rectangle shaped).  John volunteered to assemble a package based on the limited inputs received that could be had carried through the neighborhood.  Jerry agreed that it could result in the development of some clarification to the existing guidelines.

Status of easement and encroachment agreements – Jim reported that the encroachment agreement had been signed by him for the HOA and returned to the City for its signature.  Jim said that the proposed license agreement was still a work in progress.  He would be distributing to the BOD copies of the City’s draft along with a version reflecting the recommended changes that he and Fred Sciulli had come up with.

7:08 PM.  New Business.
Next BOD meeting – The next BOD meeting will be April 16th at the EOVCC.
Kim asked if the BOD wanted to receive the increased number (three /month) of inspection reports that will be starting next month, Jim responded that they would be required.
7:10 PM Executive Session.
Jim made a motion and Alison seconded to shift to the Executive Session to discuss the delinquency and violation reports and the due process status.
At 7:22 PM John moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Alison and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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